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Training & Org. Dev.  Brent Craig    
Donations Allan Lough     
Newsletter  Leslie Durocher    
Youth Education  Doug Cody    
Entertainment  Janet Richard    
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Hospital  & Veterans Visiting      
LA Liaison  Judy Pinard    
Membership/Phone Comm.  Viana McCloskey    
Parade Commander Orrin Kerr     
Poppy & Bursary  Doug Cody     
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Sports Louise Schryer-Dafoe    
Track & Field  Doug Cody     
Service Office Liaison Viana McCloskey    
Public Relations Allan Lough     
Parade & Service Co-ordinator  David Lewis     
Web Site David Lewis     
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PRESIDENTõS CORNER 
 

Hello Comrades, 

As always it has been a busy time at the branch since the last newsletter was published.  
The Executive have been very busy and at times overwhelmed with various tasks; 
however, we do enjoy what we are doing.  The branch is still in need of volun teers and 
you could be the person to lend a hand.  None of the work is difficult. We are  still in 
need of a Secretary, Treasurer, Honours and Awards Chairperson, a Property 
Chairperson and a Legion Seniors Chairperson.  These are all very important positio ns 
and we have been advised that they should be filled immediately or very soon.   Please 
keep in mind; for example, a property chairperson is not required to do the work but is 
responsible for out custodians, finding problems in the branch and then finding  
someone to do the work.  This could be a volunteer or calling around to cont ractors for 
quotes.  Our Legion Seniors person would be the one who assist seniors with various 
programs in the community or bringing programs, guest speakers to the branch.   There 
is more to all these positions and I will gladly speak to you about them at any time.  

The Executive and volunteers of the branch are not the only key to success.  The true 
heart and soul of the branch is the members.  It is the members who decide who wil l sit 
on the executive committee but it is also the members who will approve 
recommendations from the executive at a general meeting.  For this reason, I urge each 
and every member to attend general meetings.  Just recently we did not have a quorum 
at our general meeting and as a result we were not able to vote on important issues.  For 
the simple reason that we did not have enough members in attendance, we were unable 
to approve some very important recommendations.  These included approving new 
members to be initiated, approving donations to local charities for the upcoming 
holiday season, and much more.  Once again, I ask you to please make an extra effort to 
attend these once a month meetings. 

On that note, I not only ask you to attend the meetings but pl ease take part in our 
upcoming branch fundraiser special events, our weekly entertainment on weekends, 
bingo, our parades and services and more. 

On a final note, I will say I am only a member like all of you and it is members that 
decide how the branch should be run. I am willing to discuss any issues with you at any 
time so please feel free to drop me a line, call me, or come on over for a visit when I am 
at the branch.  
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As this is our last newsletter before the new year, I would like to wish all of you a 
Happy, Healthy Holiday season and I hope to see you all at the branch as often as you 
can.  Donõt forget our New Yearõs Eve party and I hope you can join me at the New 
Yearõs Day Levee on January 1st! 

David Lewis , President 

 

YOUTH EDUCATION  
 

The deadline for the Legionõs Literary and Poster Contests for entries through Westboro 

Branch is Friday, 18 November.  Only students, who go to schools in Westboroõs poppy 

territory or are home schooled in the area, can enter here.  For other areas, check with 

the appropriate Legion Branch. 

If you are interested in helping to judge poems or essays from the contests please 

contact Doug at 722-8859.  Some categories may be English only and some bilingual but 

we will not know until the entries have come in.  

 

 

SCRAP METAL 
 

We have been collecting scrap metal to help offset the cost of the major repairs at the 

Branch.  We have taken in everything from a fridge to truck rims.   Over $300 worth of 

metal has been brought in to date.  If you have something which we can use call Doug 

at 722-8859. 

 

  



 

 

 
389 ς 391 Richmond Road, Ottawa, ON K2A 0E7 / Office (613) 725-3475 / Lounge (613) 725- 2778 / Fax (613) 725-1311 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LAST POST 
 

Olaf Ebeltoft,  

Donald Cuco  
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CLEAN -UP DAY 
 

 

Cadets:  Alexander Boyechko, Katherine Damphousse, Robert Garcia, James Hadley, 
Connor Langevin , Aaron Lapointe , Tristan Lee-Coughlin , Zachary Nurse, Spencer 
Radford, Adrian Rowe , Amelia Townsend  

Family M embers of Cadets:  Ruttan Family , Matthew Ruttan , Cody Ascott , .Mr. Jean 
Lapointe 

Other participants :  Dave Lewis, Viana McCloskey, Earl Stutt 

P. Ruttan, CD, Captain 
Commanding Officer  
2317-30th Field Regiment 
Royal Canadian Army Cadet Corps   
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BINGO 
 

Every Wednesday evening we have our weekly Bingo.  Doors open at 5:00 p.m., card 

sales start at 6:00 p.m. with the Bonanza and Early Bird games starting at 6:40 p.m.  

Regular and Special games start at 7:00 p.m. until approximately 7:45 p.m. when we 

take a brief intermission and than we generally finish up by 8:45 p.m.  Our progressive 

Jackpot game starts with a prize of $250.00.  The first week the Jackpot must go by the 

time 52 numbers have been called.  If it is not won within the 52 numbers, than each 

week the number is increased by one (53 in the second, 54 in the third, etc.) until there is 

a winner. Once the Jackpot has been won then we start again at 52 numbers.  The 

consolation prize for the Jackpot game is $150.00. 

A fully stocked canteen offers hotdogs, hamburgers, french fries and weekly specials.  It 

is open from 5:30 until 8:00. 

In addition to the Bingo you can participate in our 50/50 game and purchase Nevada 

tickets. 

Profits from the Bingo, 50/50 and Nevada go into our Lottery Account .  It is then 

donated to community projects and organizations.  

New players are always welcome.  We have lots of room.  If you would like to help out 

please see Belinda Tully or myself for more information.  

Viana McCloskey 
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ENTERTAINMENT  
 

Nov.04   Smokey Rose   8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Nov.05   W.R.D.    8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Nov.11   Andy King    8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Nov.12   Richochet    8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Nov.18   Terry & Paul    8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Nov.19   Terry & Paul    8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Nov.25   Doug & Pam    8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Nov.26   Country Junk   8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dec.02   Unwound    8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Dec.03   Unwound    8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Dec.09   Terry & Paul    8 p.m.- 12 p.m. 

Dec.10   Elvis     8p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Dec.16   W.R.D.    8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Dec.17   W.R.D.    8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Dec.23   Terry & Paul    8 p.m. - 12 p.m. 

Dec.30   Legends    7 p.m. - 11 p.m. 
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POPPY NEWS 
 

We are now in the midst of our biggest operation of the year ð The Poppy Campaign.  

In addition to people looking after businesses, we have people working at tables located 

at Lincoln Fields, Carlingwood, Westgate and the Walmart  on Baseline Road.  The 

money raised goes to projects for our veterans and our community.   If you have some 

time, we can make use of your help.  Even one shift is useful to us. 

Contact Doug at 722-8859. 

 

 

 

 

 

BAR OPERATIONS 
 

We have a mix of paid and volunteer bar stewardséall have their Smart Serve course 

as required by Ontario law.  They are the heart of our operation and are in charge of the 

bar when weõre open. 

One of the most frequent questions is òWhy do we not have a larger selection of 

beverages?ó  The answer is òno spaceó. 

If you have a question regarding bar operations, please contact either Head Bar Steward 

Sue Derby or myself.  All questions and comments are looked into. 

 

Viana McCloskey 
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